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CITY OF SAN DIEGO’S MISSION TRAILS REGIONAL PARK MASTER PLAN UPDATE
(MTRP/MPU) (PROJECT NO. 349988/SCH NO. 2014041011) DISTRIBUTION OF FINAL
PROGRAM ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT (FINAL PEIR)

Dear Ms. Herrmann:

The County of San Diego Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) appreciates the
opportunity to review and comment on the Final PEIR for the Mission Trails Regional Park
Master Plan Update dated February 11, 2019 and has the following comments:

1. DPR requests coordination during all project phases of the planned new trails, facilities
or amenities that are proposed on or adjacent to County of San Diego (County) owned
land, including land jointly owned with the City of San Diego.

2. DPR requests implementation of design features and operational controls, including
fencing around the proposed improved parking area and bike skills course (CM-F3 of the
Master Plan), to prevent illegal trespassing and un-authorized trails or other impacts to
adjacent County property. DPR is not supportive of a bike skills course or parking lot on
the County owned property at this time.

3. DPR requests prior notification and consultation when antenna funds are proposed for
use for any maintenance or improvements projects, including construction of new
facilities, within Mission Trails Regional Park.

DPR and the City of San Diego have been coordinating on consolidating and updating the Joint
Exercise of Power Agreement (JEPA) between our agencies regarding the Tijuana River Valley
Regional Park and Mission Trails Regional Park. DPR looks forward to continuing this
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coordination and finalizing the JEPA prior to the County Board of Supervisors adopting the
Mission Trails Regional Park Master Plan Update.

DPR appreciates the opportunity to participate in the review process for this project. If you have
any questions or need additional information, please contact Crystal Benham, Group Program
Manager, at (858) 966-1370 or Crystal.Benham @ sdcounty.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Telprald| VU@W

Deborah Mosley
Chief, Resource Management Division



